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August 25, 2009

David Mallory, P.E.

Manager, Measures Development Section

Stationary Source Division

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street, 6th Floor

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA 95812

Subject: Sherwin-Williams Diversified Brands Comments on the Current Consumer Product Rulemaking.

Dear Mr. Mallory:

Sherwin-Williams Diversified Brands (S-W DBD) appreciates the opportunity to review, comment and participate in the development of the current proposed changes to the Consumer Products Regulation.  We have significant concerns with one section of the proposed regulation.

Section 94509(u) – The provisions proposed in this section would prohibit compounds with a Global Warming Potential of greater than 150, prohibit the use of specified chlorinated solvents, and limit aromatic hydrocarbons to 1% or less in Multi-purpose Solvents and Paint Thinners.

Concerns

1.  The scope of the proposed restrictions is unprecedented.  Never has a product category or group of product categories had a 97 percent limit reduction coupled with chemical constituent prohibitions of this magnitude.

2.  The restrictions proposed for global warming, chlorinated chemicals, and aromatics take away too many tools available to formulators.  These wholesale restrictions will reduce the chemist ability to develop innovative new products.  Aromatics are valuable due to their high solvency and unique molecular structure.  Simply put, there are some chemicals that can only be dissolved in an aromatic solvent.

3.  Limiting aromatics to 1 percent was proposed for reactivity reasons.  Combining a mass based regulation with a reactivity limitation is too confining and will eventually eliminate all the available technology for the category.  This should not be done for any category.  It should either be a mass based regulation or a reactivity regulation.  Never both.  This category would be very suitable for a reactivity regulation and we would recommend dropping the mass based proposal in favor of a reactivity limit.

4.  Restricting an entire class of chemicals such as aromatics to prevent the use of higher reactivity solvents within that class is a bad regulatory precedent.  There are aromatic solvents that will be virtually eliminated that should not be restricted at all.  For example, parachlorobenzotriflouride (PCBTF) is an aromatic solvent exempt from VOC regulation in California due to its low ozone reactivity.  If not for this specific exemption, the proposed regulation would limit PCBTF to 1% in any multipurpose or thinning solvent.  This extreme example illustrates that the premise of eliminating an entire class of chemicals in this manner is capricious and arbitrary.  There are many non-exempt aromatic compounds with low reactivity that will be unnecessarily restricted.

As stated above, we believe this category would be best regulated under a reactivity approach.  However, if the ARB wishes to continue with a mass based regulation we strongly urge the 1 percent aromatic restriction be dropped from the regulation.  Your time and consideration of our input is much appreciated.

If you have any questions or need further information please call me anytime at 216-332-1473.  

Best regards,
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Gregory L. Johnson

Director Legislative Affairs

Sherwin-Williams Diversified Brands

Cc: Janette Brooks, ARB Stationary Source Division

